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Welcome to our Autumn Newsletter

Season of mist and mellow fruitfulness…
Hello Everyone,
I need to let you know about some changes to the Dundee Service staffing.  Unfortunately Audrey is no longer working with us as Service Manager, so I am taking the reins for now, with support from Fiona Cole our Perth and Kinross Service Manager.  Everyone in the team is pulling together to ensure that our service provision will remain unaffected.  

Lesley-Ann Thom, Practice Leader for our home support is working additional hours to support Nadia with the very busy drop-in on a Monday and Karina Fairweather and Martin Bell have both stepped up into Senior Support Worker roles.

I also want to extend a warm welcome to Lauren Cook our new Service Administrator who is settling in so well and Melanie Hyatt our Self Directed Support Worker.
Gabrielle Colston, Head of Operations

Dundee Memory Walk
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We are looking forward to another wonderful Memory Walk in Baxter Park at 12noon on Sunday 27 September- we’ve ordered another glorious day and we look forward to seeing you lots of you there to support the Memory Walk.  You can register now at www.memorywalksscotland.org
Please let all your friends and family know.  If you don’t think you can manage the walk then we are looking for helpers too.  You can let Lauren know in the office.
[image: image3.emf]Those of you who participated last year will know what a wonderful atmosphere and inspiring day it is seeing everyone in the purple T-Shirts showing their support for people affected by dementia and the Dundee Dementia Resource Centre.

Total Recall Choir
We are delighted that David has returned back to the choir and huge thanks are in order for Denise and all the other helpers who kept things ticking over in his absence- we know how valued the Friday afternoon rehearsals are to everyone.  The choir goes from strength to strength and have a number of exciting performances and events coming up.  
If you would like to find out more please contact David Wilson-Wynne at dwilson-wynn@alzscot.org  or call 210200.
Day Care
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What a busy few months we have had at day care. Service users demonstrated their musical talents at our Eurovision Party back in May, and as you can see we all dressed appropriately for the occasion. 

During one of our regular meetings, service users expressed an interest in knitting, and as a result we have recently launched our knitting group, with the ladies, and occasional gentleman, knitting squares to make a blanket in the Alzheimer Scotland colours. 

We have also enjoyed a Wimbledon party, with our own take on the Wimbledon Championships with a bit of initiative, involving two racquets, a net of towels and a balloon.

Spookily Autumn is around the corner and we are beginning to think about Halloween activities. Service users were involved in all aspects of the Halloween party last year from making all the decorations, choosing the food, this involved ghost sandwiches and satsuma spiders, participating in ‘dookin’ for apples and of course, dressing up. We are in the early stages of planning this year’s Halloween event and hope to make it bigger and better than last year.
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Dementia Friends

Would you like to become a Dementia Friend? I have organized an open session on Tuesday 24th of November @ 2.30pm in St Aidens (Broughty Ferry) Please contact Nadia to book a space. nsutherland@alzscot.org or call 01382 210200.  You can also become a Dementia Friend on-line visit www.dementiafriendsscotland.org to find out more.

Dementia Information Day

We are hosting another Dementia Information Day at DRC on Monday 5th October, 2-4pm, there will be a variety of different organisations offering advice and support including our colleagues from Dundee Carer Centre and Kingsway Care Centre.  It’s an excellent opportunity to get information to help you keep well with dementia- all under one roof!
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Art Group

Have you seen our wonderful colourful outside space? It is a work in progress by our budding artists who attended the weekly art class. They have also been exploring their creativity, drawing, painting and moulding. 
This class is held on Tuesday afternoons and is on a break at present but let Nadia know if you want to take part when the class resumes.  

Self-Directed Support (SDS)      How can we help?
From March 2015 we have been raising awareness and 
supporting people to access SDS. If you are eligible, SDS through the local Council can allow for 
flexible packages of care and support to be put in place that are
based around your needs and the choice you make.
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SDS includes four main options for getting support through your local council. A person’s individual budget can be:

1. Taken as a Direct Payment (a cash payment) and used to pay for services you need

2. Allocated to a service provider that you choose (sometimes called an individual service fund,

where the council holds the budget but you are in charge of how it is spent)

3. The council can arrange a service for you

4. Choose a mix of these options for different types of support up to the value of your eligible payment
Examples of how people are utilizing SDS! 
· Care at home support

· Mobility scooter 

· Taxi travel 

· Art classes 

· Pantomime tickets 

· Short breaks

· Befriending and;

· Support in the community
For more information please contact:  Melanie Hyatt, Self-Directed Support Project Worker
Email: mhyatt@alzscot.org

Direct Line: 01382 210 018

Early Stage Support
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Too much rain this summer has limited outdoor events for the Early Stage Men’s Group in particular. Our outings inevitably, were indoors. Even days at the DRC tend to be indoorsy so we’ve organized a day away to St Andrews on Tuesday 15th September. We’ll be praying the sun god’s are in a benevolent mood that day! We have planned a round of putting near the famous Old Course, a tour of the British Golf Museum, perfect for golf aficionados and history buffs alike, and we’ll finish off by sitting down to some lunch in one of Scotland’s most popular tourist destinations. 
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Within the Early Stage service the snooker group continues to meet every Thursday at Douglas Community Centre and the bi-weekly History Group researches and discusses a variety of matters related to Scottish and world history. The Ladies Lunch on a Thursday afternoon has taken on 2 honorary ladies lately, and their tour of Dundee restaurants in search of the most succulent salmon and sea-bass is ongoing, hopefully to never reach a conclusion. 

The two pictures show the Men’s Group on a recent visit to McManus Galleries and the Ladies Lunch visit to the Birkhill Inn last month.
Personalised Home Support
This month there are a few changes to Home Support.  We’re saying goodbye and good luck to Lindsay who is heading to University and we’re saying hello to Emily Moore who is joining our team at the weekends.  Emily will be working with Home Support and Daycare so will soon become a very familiar face to everyone.
Scottish Dementia Working Group
The Scottish Dementia Working Group (SDWG) is a national campaigning group, run by people with dementia. We are the independent voice of people with dementia within Alzheimer Scotland. The Working Group campaigns to improve services for people with dementia and to improve services for people with dementia and to improve attitudes towards people with dementia.
We are an independent voice of people with dementia within Alzheimer Scotland.  We are funded by Alzheimer Scotland and the Scottish Government. Membership is open to people with dementia.
The purpose of the Working Group is to campaign to improve services for people with dementia and to improve attitudes towards people with dementia.

[image: image10.jpg]24 HOUR
Dementia jocotiond

Helpline

Freephone 0808 808 3000

Email helpline@alzscotorg




Who are we?

We are a friendly group run by, and for, people with dementia or a related condition. We meet to support each other and find ways to improve services and attitudes. We have a committee and six dedicated members of staff who support the Group’s activities.

We are funded by Alzheimer Scotland and the Scottish Government. The group meet regularly with Henry Simmons, Chief Executive of Alzheimer Scotland to keep up to date with what is happening in Alzheimer Scotland and  to explore potential areas for joint work. The Group also meet with the Health Secretary twice a year to present questions the group feel are important.
We welcome anyone living in Scotland who is diagnosed with dementia or a related condition. The only requirement for membership is that you would like to meet other people with dementia to discuss things that really matter to you.
Can I bring a supporter?  Yes. Some people come with a family member or paid carer. You could also bring an advocate or interpreter. If you need support to come but have no-one to ask, we may be able to help out. You may get help with some costs. We’ll explain what happens in your area.
Where do we meet?

Our meetings are held in Glasgow and Dundee, throughout the year to which all members are welcome. Our Committee meetings also take place in Dundee and Glasgow but are only open to Committee Members. Elections for Committee Members take place every November at our Annual General Meeting.

In Dundee Vice Chair Archie Noone and Committee member Carol Ovenstone have been busy supporting Wendy in her Development role in the North East area
Wendy has been networking with professionals in the area, developing links and raising awareness of the Scottish Dementia working group, working with the local Dementia Advisors, Post Diagnostic teams, and local services.

We have had meetings with members and volunteers in Perth, Blairgowrie, Carnoustie and Forfar. Our aims are to encourage involvement and engagement from existing and prospective members and help to set up and support sub groups to feed into the SDWG locally and nationally.

As part of this continued development in local areas we held in“Getting to know you events”

in the North East, this allowed people to drop in and find out what the SDWG do, who we are, and how people can become involved.

A event is planned for Dundee in October, information will be available soon.

If you have a diagnosis of dementia and are interested in joining the Scottish Dementia Working Group. 

Please contact your local Development Officer Wendy Rankin  01382 210011 or 07786191016

Email: wrankin@alzscot.org
Dementia helpline and website The 24 hour Dementia Helpline is a freephone Scottish service for people with dementia, carers, relatives, professionals, students and anyone concerned about dementia. You can call 0808 808 3000 anytime and also email ushelpline@alzscot.org.Further information about dementia and the support we provide can be found on our website www.alzscot.org
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